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NOTICE 

 

 
The Department of Commerce, Integral University, is pleased to announce an Inter-Department 

Debate Competition on the topic: “Should youth be given leadership roles in politics to 

represent their generation better?” On 6th February 2025. The event aims to engage students in 

meaningful discussions regarding the involvement of youth in political leadership and its 

potential impact on society. 

We encourage all the students to actively participate in the event for a meaningful and 

enriching experience. 

 

 

 

 

Event Details: 

Date:  6th February 2025 

Time: Thursday, 1:30 pm onwards 

Venue: Seminar Hall, 3rd floor [BNLT – E- Block] 

Event Coordinators: Dr. Swapnil Sharma & Ms. Saba Fatima 
 

 

 

 

 

Prof (Dr.) Adeel Maqbool 

Vice-Dean, FCM 



CREATIVE/POSTER OF THE EVENT 
 

 



Report on Debate competition at Integral University  
 

 

The Faculty of Commerce at Integral University, under the able leadership of the department's 

Literary Committee members—Dr. Sultan Ahmad, Dr. Mansoor Ilahi, Dr. Swapnil Sharma, and 

Ms. Saba Fatima—successfully organized a debate competition on the thought-provoking topic, 

“Should Youth be Given Leadership Roles in Politics to Represent Their Generation Better?” 

on the 6th of February, 2025. The event aimed to engage students in meaningful discourse 

surrounding the involvement of youth in political leadership, fostering an environment where 

differing perspectives could be discussed and debated. 

The debate competition witnessed active participation from the students, with the first prize for 

speaking in favor of the motion being awarded to Sadaf Nihal from the BCom (Hons) 1st year. In 

an impressive demonstration of persuasive speaking and strong argumentation, Sadaf presented a 

compelling case for youth leadership in politics. The first prize for speaking against the motion 

was tied between Khushi Akhtar from the Department of Commerce and Raksha Hussain from the 

Department of Computer Applications, both of whom provided a nuanced and thoughtful counter-

argument, presenting valid points on the potential challenges and limitations of entrusting youth 

with leadership roles in politics. 

The event was further elevated by the presence of esteemed dignitaries who graced the occasion 

with their words of wisdom. The Vice Dean of the Faculty, Prof. Adeel Maqbool, attended the 

gathering and shared his valuable insights, addressing the importance of youth in the shaping of 

future governance. The external judge, Dr. Syed Arafat Hasan Rizvi, added depth to the event by 

evaluating the speakers' performances with a keen and thoughtful perspective. Dr. Shujauddin 

Khan, our internal guest, also addressed the audience, highlighting the significance of intellectual 

discourse and the role of education in shaping the future leaders of the country. 

 

The Literary Committee and all participants deserve commendation for their efforts in 

making this event both educational and entertaining, and it is hoped that such initiatives continue 

to inspire future generations of students. 



Photographs of the Event 

 

 
 

 





 
 



ATTENDANCE LIST OF PARTICIPATING STUDENTS 
 

 

 

 
 

  

 





 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 



 

 


